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RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2015 

CENTRAL MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY 
4795 MAGNOLIA AVENUE, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 

 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Mrs. Allavie, Board President, called the Board meeting to order at 4:07 p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mrs. Kathy Allavie, Board President; Mr. Tom Hunt, Vice President; Mr. Brent Lee, 
Board Clerk; Mrs. Gayle Cloud, Member; and Mrs. Patricia Lock-Dawson, Member. 
 
Also present were District Superintendent, Dr. David C. Hansen; and other interested 
citizens. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION ON CLOSED SESSION MATTERS 
There were no requests received to address the Board members regarding Closed 
Session items. 
 
The Board adjourned to Closed Session at 4:07 p.m. 
 
CLOSED SESSION 
1. Conference With Labor Negotiator Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6 

District Representative: David C. Hansen, Ed.D., District Superintendent 
Employee Organizations: Riverside City Teachers Association 

California School Employees Association 
 
RECONVENE OPEN SESSION 
The Board reconvened in Open Session at 4:57 p.m.  Mrs. Allavie announced that no 
action was taken by the Board during Closed Session. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Pledge of Allegiance to our flag was led by Mrs. Allavie. 
 
SECTION A – PUBLIC INPUT 
There were no requests received to speak to the Board of Education. 
 
SECTION B – DISTRICT SUPERINTENDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Dr. Hansen did not have any announcements to share with the Board members. 
 
SECTION C – STUDY SESSION 
C.1 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) Update 
Mrs. Lynn Carmen Day, Chief Academic Officer; Mr. Michael Fine, Deputy 
Superintendent, Business Services and Governmental Relations; Mrs. Gloria Cowder, 
Director, Program Development and Extended Learning; and Mr. Antonio Garcia, 
Assistant Superintendent, Curriculum and Instruction K-12, reviewed a PowerPoint, 
highlighted the budget, shared the LCAP video, and provided detailed background 
information on the seven LCAP Needs. 
 

  
 



March 16, 2015  Page 88 

Mrs. Cloud left the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
 
SECTION D – CONCLUSION 
D.1 Board Members’ Comments 
Dr. Hansen thanked staff for all of their hard work and dedication in this LCAP process, 
and he voiced his appreciation for the community input.  The Board members agreed. 
 
Mr. Hunt said that he recently heard that Mr. Girish Balachandran, General Manager, 
Riverside Public Utilities (RPU) provides a preferred rate for specific utility customers.  
He requested that Mr. Fine work with the administrative staff at RPU and engage their 
staff in an effort by rallying our administrators and teachers to encourage the City 
Council Members that we are part of this community and should be charged a lower 
rate.  In closing, Mr. Hunt shared his vision for the District to create another way of 
receiving donations and endowments similar to universities; he would like to go above 
and beyond donations to the Riverside Educational Enrichment Foundation (REEF). 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mrs. Allavie adjourned the Public Session at 7:29 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Brent Lee 
Clerk 
Board of Education 

  
 


